ESCC - SEPTEMBER PARISH REPORT

Most members and officers at county are still working from home.  We don’t see a return to working to the pre pandemic work-pattern as the current arrangements are working well.  We are looking to strike a balance between the two systems.

Officers are currently involved in meetings regarding the numbers of refugees incoming from Afghanistan, however is has to be said that primarily it will be an issue for the housing authorities of our 5 boroughs and districts.  It is going to be difficult as they are looking for larger properties

In the past few days we have taken a further 2 Unaccompanied Asylum Seeking Children as part of the National Transfer Scheme, plus 2 more, and a baby, who presented from within East Sussex.

Our Looked After children, some 600 +, did very well in the recent exam results although exact figures are not yet available, but we believe they will be in line with the national trend.  We do have 10 of our 16+ cohort of Care Leavers who are progressing to university and who will be fully supported by the council as their Corporate Parents.

We recently renegotiated several of our SEND home to school transport contracts.  The contract was due to start on the 1 September for the new term.  At the end of August we were informed that the contractor was not able to fulfil their obligation.  Our new Director of Children’s Services started work on the 1 September, which proved to be a baptism of fire as this was a serious problem which required immediate attention.  I am happy to report that they all got to school on time, and more importantly they were all returned to the correct home at the end of the day.

During the school holidays the council provided just short of 6000 places at 86 venues for children who qualify for free school meals on our Holiday Activity and Food programme.  I visited several of these, as did other members along with the Minister, Vicky Ford MP.  The project was extremely well received and we hope to continue with it in the future.

· If you're not already aware, Horam High Street is scheduled for resurfacing towards the latter part of the year.

· The extensive highway upgrading of West End in Hurstmonceux is continuing, as a major portion of our annual budget.  Thanks to local councillors for liaising with officers regarding sporadic issues.

Cllr Bob Bowdler
Wealden East Division



